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MINUTES
PRESENT:
Carol Maga (Chair), Richard Akers, Ryan Huddleston, Bruce King,  Darlene Poe 
ABSENT:
Benny Barnes, James Eyestone, Frank Hernandez, Susan Lee
I.  Cost of Installing Cameras in Lot 10
Ryan Huddleston reported that the cost of the cameras is approximately $1,500 each.  He feels installing a camera at the bus stop would be a higher priority than in Lot 10.  There have been many more crimes at the bus stop than in Lot 10.  The second priority would be the gym annex area, which is based on crime statistics.  A lot of crimes occur in the gym annex.
The police would like to have cameras installed all over campus.  The $1,500 cost doesn’t include the cost of monitoring the cameras.  If the wiring problems at the SSC are repaired, there would be monitoring.  Bruce said even if cameras aren’t constantly monitored, they could be reviewed after a crime, which can be very useful and serves as a deterrent.  Richard Akers would even support decoy cameras that are very inexpensive and can also serve as a deterrent.  Bruce said installing fake cameras could make the college liable if someone felt safe because of the camera and then became a crime victim.  Richard also suggested purchasing portable cameras that could be moved to different locations.  Inexpensive solutions must be found.
The third priority for installing a camera would either be Lot 10 or the area between the Music and Art Buildings.  Darlene Poe said that Lot 10 is much better lit than the area between the M- and A-Buildings.  Ryan said that adding lighting also does a lot to reduce crime.  

Jose Oliveira has already gotten an actual estimate to install a camera at the bus stop, but we would have to be sure that our band width could handle it before any cameras are purchased.  Ryan stressed that improving lighting is more important than installing cameras.  He realizes that the LED lights are expensive but they will save money in energy costs in the long term.  He and Darlene said even increasing the wattage would help a lot.  

Darlene said that homeless people are sleeping near the trash compactor near the GA-Bldg. and some of the custodians have been approached early in the morning.  A discussion ensued about homeless people on campus.  There are no police officers on duty after 10:45 p.m.  Richard wondered if perhaps some of the contractors could pay for security because construction sites are often pilfered.  Carol said the college warns the contractors that they must secure their materials.  

Darlene mentioned that some faculty are allowing students to stay in buildings after 10:00 p.m.  
Plans of Action
1. The network wiring to Police Services must be repaired before any further cameras could be installed. 

2. In high crime areas, lighting should  be increased (more wattage or LED) within budget limitations.  
3. If cameras are purchased, the areas to have them installed would be in this priority order:  1) bus stop; 2) gym annex; and 3) area between the A- and M-Bldgs. OR Lot 10.
4. Carol will alert the facilities managers and contractors about security issues and possibly funding for our increased police monitoring.
II.  Policy for Monitoring the Return of College Keys When an Employee Leaves the District
Ryan reported that he has spoken with Chief Gibson and the chief feels this should be addressed district-wide.  Ryan distributed a draft of a new Request for Key policy.  It would be a multi-copy form and could also be tracked electronically.  This would have to be approved by the chancellor because it is a district-wide form.  This policy would not apply to broken keys, only lost keys.  Staff that habitually lose keys are not addressed in the form, but President Williams is leaning towards those people not being issued any more keys.  The manager signing the key request would have some responsibility, as well.  

Darlene asked about keys being returned from employees when they leave the district.  Ryan said that would also involve H.R. and I.T.  Darlene thinks managers can get the keys back from employees leaving.  She wondered if employees could sign a contract about keys at the time of hire.  The contract could state that a $50 fine would be deducted from the person’s final pay if all keys aren’t returned.
If a master key is lost, the whole campus would have to be re-keyed so the police don’t issue master keys to very many people.

Plans of Action

1. Ryan will discuss this again with Chief Gibson.
2. Chief Gibson will talk to Gene Huff about returning keys when employees leave the district.
3. Ryan will investigate making the form electronic so it will create a data base.  Police Services would control the master list.

III.  Turkeys
Carol has heard various opinions about the turkeys on campus.  Richard reported seeing 28.  One turkey committed suicide in the art building.  Ryan reported that a culinary student shot a turkey with an air gun.  Darlene said the turkeys frighten her, and parents weren’t able to get into the ELC to pick up their children because the turkeys were blocking the door.  The turkeys also get into Chef Nader’s garden.  Frank Hernandez was concerned that the turkeys were getting on the roofs of the library and the LA-Bldg.  Bruce said they haven’t found any damage to the roofs yet.  In contrast, many people on campus like the turkeys, and they have become the college mascot.  Ryan said Police Services hasn’t received one complaint about the turkeys.

Bruce said the turkeys would have to be trapped and relocated and there would be a cost involved.  A professional would have to be hired.  The college would have to go through the wildlife people before we could do anything.

Carol asked if the college should explore what needs to be done.  Several years ago at DVC, there were a lot of ducks and geese in the pond and they created a huge mess.  The chancellor hired a trapper during a break to remove them, and no one really noticed.  Richard said one Border collie would scare the turkeys away.  He suggested talking to golf courses to see how they handle this.  Richard suggested making the trapping of the turkeys a 100 biology course.      

Plans of Action
 No action on the turkeys will be taken at this time.
The meeting adjourned at 10:00 a.m.
Minutes Recorded by Mary Healy
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